
 

   
 

           Friday 1st January 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Arrangements for the Beginning of Term 

I hope that you and your families are enjoying a safe and restful holiday period. 

We are looking forward to welcoming all pupils back to school for the new term on  

Tuesday 5th January 2021. 

As you will be aware Oxford is in Tier 4. Please can you all continue to be extremely vigilant 

and follow all social distancing rules, but especially when on the school site. Do not mix with 

other parents on the playground/outside of school (unless permitted e.g. as part of your 

childcare bubble). Please stand separately on the playground when picking up, keep your 

children with you and avoid mixing. Staff will be on the playground to ensure guidance is 

respected.  (The Government states that approximately 1 in 3 people who have coronavirus 

have no symptoms and could be spreading it without realising it – Hands, Face, Space.) 

As a reminder, the children will continue to start school at the times stated below: 

Start Times- Drop at gate (please be punctual to your slot) 

Year 6 8.30am 

Year 5 8.35am 

Year 4 8.40am 

Year 3 8.45am 

Year 2 8.50am 

Year 1 8.55am 

Reception 9.00am 

Nursery AM 8.30am 

Nursery PM 12.00pm 

Nursery 30 hours  8.30am 

2by2 AM 8.30am 

2by2 PM 12.00pm 

2by2 wrap around 8.30am 

  

Please see below for the finish times.   

  

  

  

  



 

   
 

  

 

The children will finish school at the times stated below: (there is some early doors for some 

year groups on offer to ease congestion.)  

  

Finish Times (collection one way system)  

Year 6 2.30pm 

Year 5 2.30pm 

Year 4 2.40pm 

Year 3 2.50pm 

Year 2 2.50pm The children will be available from 2.50pm for pick up to 
ease congestion.  

Year 1 3.00pm The children will be available from 3.00pm for pick up to 
ease congestion. 

Reception 3.00pm  

Nursery AM 11.30am 

Nursery PM 3.00pm 

Nursery 30 hours  3.15pm The children will be available from 3pm for pick up to 
ease congestion.  

2by2 AM  11.30am 

2by2 PM 3.00pm  

2by2 wrap 
around  

3.15pm The children will be available from 3pm for pick up to 
ease congestion. 

  

I just wanted to remind you that, if your child has either tested positive for Covid-19 over 

the holidays, is self-isolating or is displaying any symptoms of the virus (a new, continuous 

cough and/or a high temperature and/or a loss of, or change in, normal sense of taste and 

smell) please do not send them to school but go to the dedicated NHS 111 Covid site, 

https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/, for details of what you need to do. 

It is our intention that the term will run as normally as possible, but we will at all times 

follow the advice of the medical experts in how we operate the school.  

We look forward to seeing you next week. 

May I wish you a safe, happy and healthy New Year. 

 

Mrs Ruth Akrigg  

 


